St. Vincent de Paul to Hold Dedication
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The parish of St. Vincent de Paul, Cedarhurst will celebrate the dedication of their new church on Sunday September 26, 1971. This will take place at the 11:00 o’clock Mass. Officiating at the ceremony will be most Reverend Archbishop Francis E. Turrey of San Antonio. Immediately following the blessing of the church, a concelebrated mass will be held. Construction of the church is of brick and concrete masonry with wooden arches on the interior. It will employ the contemporary design and will accommodate the traditional as well as the new liturgical ceremonies. 
One unusual feature are the beautiful stained glass windows. The Stations of the Cross are worked into the glass instead of having them separately hung on the walls. Also, there is an electrical bell system which enables the bells to be rung calling the faithful to Mass as well as having the Angelus heard in our area for the first time. The church was built at cost of $ 274,000 and has a seating capacity of 750 persons. Architects were Hesson and May, lighting by Nathan Alterman, contractors are Calvin Kaltermann Inc. Windows and pews L.H. Sams & Sons of Thaca and the electrical bell system by I.T. verdin of Cinn. St. Vincent de Paul Parish has a congregation of 1100 families and 3,900 souls. 
